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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Speech Pathology, Audiology and Hearing Aid 

Dispenser

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, July 12, 2006 at 2:00p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
September 13, 2006
      MEMBERS PRESENT   

Carol Guilbert, Public Member

George Christensen, Public Member
Illene Courtright, Professional Member

Kenneth Jones, Professional Member

Mary Ann Connolly-Gaskin, Professional Member

Regina Bilton, Professional Member  

Dr. Michael Michelli, Professional Member
Dr. Cynthia Parker, Professional Member 

      DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

Allison Reardon, Deputy Attorney General

Ashley Stewart, Administrative Specialist II
James Collins, Director
MEMBERS ABSENT  
No members were absent.

CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Michelli called the meeting to order at 2:03 p.m. 

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes from the June 14, 2006 meeting.  Ms. Guilbert made a motion to approve the minutes, which was seconded by Mr. Christensen.  The motion was unanimously carried.
NEW BUSINESS

Ms. Guilbert made a motion to amend the agenda to include Wendy Lewis’s application for a Temporary Speech Pathologist license and to place the topic “Discussion of Licensure training for Audiology” under “Other Business Before the Board.”  The motion was seconded by Ms. Connolly-Gaskin and carried unanimously.
Review of Temporary Speech Pathology Applications for Licensure

Mr. Christensen made a motion to approve Wendy Lewis’s application contingent upon receipt of her official transcripts.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Bilton and carried unanimously.
Ms. Guilbert made a motion to approve Sarah E. Venable’s application for licensure, which was seconded by Mr. Christensen.  The motion was carried unanimously.
Review of Speech Pathology Application for Licensure

Ms. Guilbert made a motion to approve Regina E. Chicarelli’s application for licensure, which was seconded by Mr. Christensen and carried unanimously.

Dr. Parker made a motion to table Jennifer L. Pilkington’s application pending receipt of her ASHA card and/or official transcript.  

Mr. Christensen made a motion to tale Natalie A. Simcik’s application for licensure pending the receipt of her license verification and ASHA card.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Connolly-Gaskin and carried unanimously.  Ms. Courtright abstained from making a motion. 
Review of Temporary Hearing Aid Dispenser Application for Licensure

Ms. Guilbert made a motion to approve Emily F. Zwicky’s application, which was seconded by Mr. Jones and carried unanimously.  
Review of Continuing Education Activities
Ms. Courtight made a motion to approve the following activity for the hours and category shown:

Sponsor:  Brandywine School District

Activity:  Summer PECS Training

Contact Hours:  12.0 hours


Category:  Clinical Skills 
The motion was seconded by Mr. Christensen and carried unanimously

Ms. Courtright made a motion to approve the following activity for the hours and category shown:


Sponsor:  HealthEd

Activity:  Asperger Syndrome

Contact Hours:  6.0 hours


Category:  Clinical Skills 
The motion was seconded by Mr. Christensen and carried unanimously.

Ms. Courtright made a motion to approve the following activity for the hours and category shown:


Sponsor:  Kent County Community School

Activity:  NDT- Based Therapeutic Aquatics for Pediatrics


Contact Hours: 6.0 hours


Category:  Professional Growth
The motion was seconded by Mr. Christensen and unanimously carried.

Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)
Inquiry about Accent Reduction training from Delaware Speech-Language Hearing Association

The Board will not respond officially to DSHA’s inquiry about Accent Reduction.  They may not give advisory opinions about business practices.   

Status of Senate Bill 183
Dr. Michelli notified the Board on the Governor’s signing of SB 183.  The bill was signed on July 6, 2006.  Allison Reardon, Deputy Attorney General, asked the Board to discuss the frequency of direct supervision they expect a licensee to have during the first 6 months of licensing prior to them applying to sit for the exam.  

The Board decided to require licensees to have 100% of direct supervision during the first 2 months of initial licensing.  For the subsequent 2 months, licensees would need 50% of direct supervision and the last 2 months 25%.   

Discussion of Licensure Training for Audiology 

This topic will be placed on September’s agenda.
Public Comment

There were no public comments.

Next Scheduled Meeting

The Board will consider having an interim meeting session during the month of August, to approve licensure applications. 

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 13, 2006 at 2:00 p.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  
Adjournment

There being no further business, Ms. Guilbert made a motion, seconded by Ms. Connolly-Gaskin to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Ashley Stewart
Administrative Specialist II
